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The Association, as on 31st December, 2017, has 1,874 Ordinary Members and 2,502 Associate Members, 
totalling 4,376 members. 
 
The members have for its objectives, generously contributed to the Corpus of the Association which has been 
invested in interest bearing Fixed Deposits and 8% Savings (Taxable) Bonds. 
 
The income has been utilised, in the period under review for its objectives by giving contribution inter alia for the 
following activities: 

• To Dayalbagh Educational Institute for: 
i) Operation and maintenance of existing e-Classroom / multimedia infrastructure programme and 

web maintenance. 
ii) The Science of Consciousness Conference (TSC) 2017. 
iii) Upgradation of ISO 9001-2015 standards in DEI. 
iv) Under Graduate Research Award Scheme (UGRA). 
v) Various ongoing activities i.e. construction of workshop for diploma courses at Timarni, class room 

for agriculture technology course, construction of central studio and drawing studio, construction of 
battery room in dairy complex etc. 

• To Managing Committee of Radhasoami Educational Institute of Agra for M.P. towards construction of 
Studio Apartments at Satsang Hall Compound at Timarni (M.P.). 

Besides above your association has committed funds to Tamil Radhasoami Education Society towards 
completion of 2nd phase of school building at MTV Puram, Tamilnadu. 
 
The Alumni Placement Assistance Cell (APAC) of AADEIs continues to conduct its training and placement 
programmes such as job fairs for students, alumni and other unemployed youth. A DEI – AADEIs Alumni Meet 
was successfully organised at IIT Delhi on 12th November, 2017. It has generated lots of enthusiasm amongst 
the alumni. Your Executive Committee has decided to encourage and co-opt alumni who are not attached to 
Dayalbagh as honorary members to assist in various professional activities with focus on academic support and 
placement activity by enlarging the enabler base. 
 
A Civil Services Training Programme (CSTP) has been started by AADEIs in distance and face to face mode. 
The Executive Committee places on record its gratitude to the Radhasoami Satsang Sabha and M.C. of REI of 
Dayalbagh for making available the premises at New Day Boarding School, Dayalbagh, for office-cum-training 
facility for this programme. Out of about 200 applications, 37 students, comprising 24 girls and 13 boys, were 
selected from across India for the programme. The students have shown high degree of involvement and 
engagement with the course. The first assessment test was held in end November, 2017, in which 34 students 
had participated. Based on the approval received from the Advisory Committee on Education (ACE), a six day 
face to face training programme is being organised during the last week of December, 2017. 
 


